Town of County Line, Alabama

Minutes of Town Council Meeting December 13, 2011

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by Mayor J. L. Calvert. Roll was called;
Present was Mayor Calvert, Councils Dennis Finch, Pam Sitton, Herman Mulvehill, and Brett
Huffstutler. Absent was Council Holzhauer. A Quorum being present, meeting proceeded.

Minutes of November 8, 2011 were read. Council Sitton moved to accept, Council Finch
seconded, motion passed unanimously.

Financial report was read but not accepted needing corrections.
There were no reports, no reports of officers, standing committees or petitions
No resolutions.

Special committees: Council Finch reported on Drain Pipe that could be used in park site.
Discussion followed, size and weight and cost.

Council Huffstutler asked about park plans and talked about public safety issues.
Communications:

The Clerk read the letter from EMA about the Tornado siren to be installed in County Line. The
Clerk then read the letter from the Birmingham Water Works advising that the cost of the 7 fire
hydrants would increase from the current $67.06 per month to $87.89.

Other Business: Council Finch discussed website info . and possibilities thereof. Council Finch
discussed Data backups onsite or offsite. Discussion followed discussing merits pro & con of
both.

Discussion of Town growth and websites by Councils Finch and Huffstutler followed.

Council Huffstutler discussed Rd. Signs, specifically Cobb-Brazeel Rd and Dean'’s Ferry Rd. and
Thermal Rd. The Clerk advised the letter of request was sent to Blount Co.

Public Comment:
Ms. Sue F. Calvert said that no one wanted a walking track and that she had polled “hundred

people”. Discussion followed. Discussion between Council Mulvehill and Ms. Calvert followed.
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Discussion of a “Safe Room” for the town was discussed and that a request to EMA has been

sent in on behalf of the Town.

Discussion by Mr. VanKleeck and Council Finch followed on the subject of secure computer data

storage.

Council Huffstutler discussed the safe room and using the Baptist church as a shelter and roads
were also discussed.

Mrs. Hagel said the”area was not big enough for a park.”

Council Huffstutler again discussed the need for a fire department and general public safety.
There was a discussion of children’s playground equipment with the audience. More discussion
followed.

Council Sitton moved to adjourn. Mayor Calvert declared the meeting adjourned.

William Ivey

Town Clerk, Reporting
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